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 I was glad to see so many of you at our March meeting, in spite of the fact 
that we decided, sort of at the last minute, to hold an extended business 
meeting.  We had a lot to cover, and we managed to do it successfully and 
still had time to hear our very own Andy Flowers K0SM/2 give us the details 
of his Rainscatter software.  Thanks very much for being available at the 
last minute, Andy! 
 
This month’s meeting was also supposed to be a “road trip”, but we’ve can-
celled it as well, in favor of staying in Ogden and having Walter NQ2O pre-
sent our program this month.  Please be sure to attend- Walter always 
speaks well on interesting technical topics and his ability to intersperse his 
sense of humor will keep us all paying attention. 
 
The current status of the combined RVHFG/RDXA banquet is as follows:  
As of this writing, we’re at 49 attendees.  Last year, we had over sixty folks 
attend, and everyone thought it was a great time- you should plan on at-
tending this year, or you’ll miss a lot of fun!  We’re also making an effort to 
have the various award winners attend, so that the presentation of their 
awards carries more meaning- it’s no fun presenting an award to someone 
who’s not present.  If you’re an award winner (and you pretty much know 
who you are), you should plan to attend, if for no other reason than out of 
respect for the person or persons who spent a significant amount of money 
on your award.  Tickets are the same as last year- $20 each, and the dinner 
is quite good.  It’s a great opportunity to see our friends and enjoy the fel-
lowship. The date is Saturday, April 22.  The cash bar begins at 6pm, with 
dinner at 7pm.   Both clubs will be presenting awards, and we’ll have a 
great selection of door prizes, as well!  Please plan to bring your 
spouse/significant other- I think the spouses had as good a time as the 
hams at last year’s banquet!  Tickets are still available- please contact me, 
Paul N2OPW, Irv AF2K, or any other club officer for tickets.  We’ll even let 
you slide on paying for the tickets till the night of the banquet- just tell us 
you want to attend and we’ll put you on the list!  The deadline for ticket 
sales will be this month’s meeting- we have to have the final count to the 
restaurant on Saturday, April 15. 
 

News! 
The next regular meet-
ing of the Rochester 
VHF Group will be Fri-
day, April 14, 2006.  
7:30pm 
 
NOTE:  This meeting 
will be held in Ogden, 
NY just off Rt. 531 at the 
Ogden Town Hall!  
MAPS are in the back of 
the journal. 
 
Topic:  
Satellites!   
 --Walter Obenhaufer,   
             NQ2O 
 
 
 

Inside This Issue: 

Chairman’s letter :           1
  
 
Vice Chairman’s letter:   2 
 
 
Secretary’s report:          3 
 
Contesting with Halos: 
      -Ev Tupis, W2EV       5 



- 2 - The VHF Journal Vol. 57, Issue 8 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 

Our club project, the DEMI All-Band Power Meter project, is making progress.  As of today, sixteen folks 
have signed up for the project, and all payments have been received.  I will be ordering the kits from DEMI 
later this week, and as soon as they arrive, I’ll try to get them distributed and those who are confident 
enough to work on their own can begin assembly.  Those who are not can review the instructions and we’ll 
make plans to get a work party together to get them built. 
 
As I mentioned last month, it’s club elections time again- we hold them in May.  My term is up at the end of 
May.  So far, we have a commitment from Andy Flowers K0SM/2, to be a candidate for the office of Chair-
man for the 2006-2007 year, Judy Stonehill N2KXS has agreed to stay in her position as Secretary, and Jeff 
Luce K2EHF has agreed to remain on as club Treasurer.  Fred Miller WO2P, our Vice-Chairman, will NOT 
remain in his position next year due to family commitments, and Paul Meyers N2OPW will NOT stay on next 
year as Director.  As you can see, we have many positions that will need to be filled in order for the club to 
continue it’s tradition of leadership in the VHF/UHF arena.  PLEASE, PLEASE consider volunteering for one 
of the open positions.  At the April meeting, we need to work to come up with folks to fill the open positions.  
None of the positions requires that much effort, on an hours-per-month basis, and the Board has always 
been willing to work as a team to get the job done when a new officer needs help- you won’t be left hanging. 
 
The RVHFG two meter net, which meets on Monday nights at 9pm has been running along fairly well, with a 
decent number of check-ins every week.  If you get the chance, please stop by and say hello- we meet on 
144.260 starting at 9pm, and we’ve had check-ins from the Corning/Elmira area as well as the Toronto area 
recently.  After the net ends, it’s a good opportunity to blow the dust off your other VHF/UHF gear and work 
the gang on the other bands- we’ve had some pretty good roundtables on 903 and 1296. 
 
Last month, as you probably know, we lost the club website.  Fortunately, we’ve been able to recover very 
nicely, thanks to the efforts of our new Webmaster Raj N2RD.  We now own the domain name 
www.rvhfg.org  and you still can get to the site through www.rvhfg.com .  The new site has a lot to offer, in-
cluding the ability to host email addresses for the members, such as k2dh@rvhfg.org.  Raj is working hard to 
get the content back up on the new site, and to give the site a fresh look.  I’m sure he’s open to suggestions 
and contributions- please contact him at n2rd@arrl.net.  Most of all, contribute!  This is your website- the 
more good stuff we have there, the better we will be seen by the world! 
 
I look forward to seeing you all at the meeting on April 14th.  It will be a good program, and re-
member, it will be your last chance to purchase tickets to the club banquet on the 22nd. 
73, 
 --Dave Hallidy K2DH, Chairman, Rochester VHF Group 
 

The Chairman Speaks! (continued) 
Dave Halliday K2DH 

The Vice President Speaks! 
Fred Miller, WO2P 

Folks, 
 
A big thanks to Andy Flowers KOSM for the informational and entertaining "Rain Scatter" program he pre-
sented at last months meeting.  Andy's program would be a great tool to use when there rain storms around 
in  the surrounding area and being on top of a hill is probably not the  best place to be.  It certainly could ex-
tend the time that you could spend  on the microwave bands and you could do it from your home QTH. 
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The Vice President Speaks! (Continued) 
Fred Miller, WO2P 

 
As most of  you know the RVHFG (as a club) recently joined AMAST.  If you are interested in Amateur 
Satelite communications do not miss our April Meeting.  Walter, NQ2O, a very early satelite adopter, experi-
enced  experimenter, and our AMSAT representative, will be talking with us about the  history and major 
milestones of the Amateur Satelite  Service.  He will also demonstrate a tracking program and talk  about 
equipment available and the communicaitons capability of the next  Satellite being readied for launch.  This 
will be a great primer for new  comers and a great review for those already involved in satelites.  Be sure  
not to miss this presentation. 
 
Below is the remainder of the 2005-2006 program schedule.  If you want to host a program or have ideas for 
programs please contact me I would be happy to work with you. 
  

RVHFG Program Schedule 2005 - 2006 
  
April 14, 2006 Satellite Program:  Walter Obenhaufer, NQ2O  
  
April 22, 2006  RVHFG-RDXA Banquet -  Pineview Fami ly Restraunt  in Spencerport 
  
May 12, 2006   Elections 
 

Secretary Report 
Judy Stonehill, N2KXS 

Rochester VHF Group Meeting Minutes for March 10, 2 006 
 
The meeting, which was held at Town of Ogden Highway Facility, was convened at 1943 local by the 
Chairman, K2DH, who explained that the Channel 21 studio visit had to be postponed because there was so 
much club business that had to be covered. 
 
The Rochester VHF Group Journal hard copy hasn’t been mailed out for January or February 2006. 
 
Members in attendance included: N2OPW, AF2K,KC2OCE, KC2IQV, K2TER, NQ2O, W2DYY, K2MP, N2RD, KE3HF, WY2Z, K0SM, K2OS, 
WB2QCJ, N2YB, N2JQR, W2JSG, W3OAB, K2DH, WO2P, N2KXS. 

 
Attendees reported their February activities. 
 
The Rochester VHF Group Journal hard copy hasn’t been mailed out for January or February 2006. 
 
Ed, K2MP, announced that the AWA museum opens on Saturday, May 6th. 
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OLD BUSINESS 
 
It was moved by Dave, K2DH, and seconded by Paul, N2OPW, that the Secretary’s report be accepted as 
printed in the Journal. 
 
It was moved by K2DH and seconded by Chuck, KC2IQV, that the Treasurer’s report be accepted as printed 
in the Journal. 
 
N2QO, Walter, gave a report on AMSAT status and news.  He has received the new AMSAT membership 
material.  Walter said that AMSAT had told of a new digital (packet) satellite launched by Japan.  There are 
many other digital satellites that are also up. 
 
All January VHF contest awards for 2006 now have sponsors. 
 
The sale of the April 22nd RVHFG / RDXA banquet tickets is going very slowly.  We need to know how many 
people intend to go in order to make reservations at the Pineview Family Restaurant. 
 
K2DH reported that 15 members have signed up to purchase the DEMI all band power meter kit at $67.50, a 
discounted price.  However, only six have paid.  A minimum purchase of $500 (8 kits) is required to get the 
discount.  He will send out an email to the membership to get sign-ups and commitments.  The February 
deadline has been extended to the April 14 meeting. 
 
A slate of officers for the next Board of Directors needs to be determined soon. 
  
Several nominations for the W2UTH Memorial Award have been submitted.  The required qualifications, a 
list of committee members, and the nomination process are all noted in the January RVHFG Journal.  The 
deadline is the Saturday following the March meeting.  Anyone who would like to make a nomination should 
email K2DH. 
 
NEW BUSINESS 
 
Dean, WB2QCJ, told the group that two RVHFG members have been trying to locate the source of sporadic 
RF interference.  Two more members have since gotten involved.  Other members are invited to triangulate 
and attempt to track down the source.  The interference occurs between 25 MHz and 32 MHz – 30.5 MHz 
wideband FM.  The signal can’t be heard at narrowband. 
 
The RVHFG has been informed that the Greece School District web server can no longer be used for our 
web site.  A few years ago, the membership had voted to approve the expenditure to have our web site 
hosted professionally at approximately $200 per year.  That is probably the best approach to take at this 
time.  We wouldn’t have to maintain the site, just send updates to the vendor.  Some sites offer this service 
at $10 per month.  The club needs a web master, as well.  Any format and tool can be used to maintain the 
site.  Raj may be able to take over the web master position.  He will look into various options. 
 
The business meeting was adjourned at 2034. 
 

PROGRAM 

 
Andy Flowers, K0SM, gave a presentation on his rain scatter program. 
 

Secretary Report —continued 
Judy Stonehill, N2KXS 
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Contesting with Halos  -from Ev Tupis, W2EV 
Ev Tupis, W2EV, has provided some maps of what he worked in the January VHF SS this 
year.  The interesting thing about this effort was that he used essentially omnidirectional an-
tennas:  
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

Treasurer Report 
Jeff Luce, K2EHF 

Checking Account 
Begining Balance: $1428.20 
 
Website renewal  - 186.48 
 
     --------- 
 
Ending Balance:  $1241.72 
 
Savings Account 
Balance                $1511.80 

The Rochester 
VHF Group 

Published by 
Rochester VHF Group 

PO BOX 92122 
Rochester, NY 14692 

Editor: Andy Flowers, K0SM 
 
The VHF Journal is published by the Rochester VHF Group 
monthly except June-August.  The subscription price is included in 
the membership dues.  If you elect to receive the PDF version by 
downloading it from our website, dues are US$10 per year.  In this 
case, you will be notified by email the day it is available for 
download.  If you choose to receive the hardcopy Journal by Postal 
delivery, the dues are US$15.00 per year.  Articles and comments 
should be submitted to journal@rvhfg.com 
 

 
50 MHz 4x KU4AB halo 100W 
 

 
144:  8x KU4AB h alo  @ 40ft, 200W 
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222: 2x Halo @ 20ft, 100W 
 

 
View of the halos at W2EV 
 

 

 
 
 
 
Here are a couple of 
pictures of 
WB2BYP’s 5760 
gear while testing 
with K2LDU.  This 
fine microwave loca-
tion is FN03xa.  Ap-
parently it’s even 
better this time of 
year since the hasn’t 
sprouted yet! 
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Things of note about our Meeting Location: 
 
1) It’s VERY convenient from ANYWHERE in the Rochester area.  From downtown, it’s under 
10 minutes.  From the eastern towns it’s under 25 minutes.  From the south of Rochester (Gene-
seo) it’s only 45 minutes. 
 
2) It’s a VERY nice building.  A brand-new building, moder facilities, and PLENTY of parking 
 
3) It has access to internet connections and a video projector, and has seating for up to 70 people. 
 
4) In other words, it’s a tremendous location.  A BIG thanks goes out to the Town of Ogden, and 
Jeff Tewksbury (N2JQR) for allowing us the privilege of using this facility. 
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